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PH:(204) 942 -5405 Fax:942 -5412

Email: mpueinc@mpue.ca  Website: www.mpue.ca

Newsletter Distribution

To help reduce our printing costs, please send us your
email address (along with child(ren) and their school) to
einc@mpue.ca We will forward the Newsletter to you

Spring/Summer
2014

] Jemgl. Thank you.

2013 -14
Year in Review

Grade 6 Camp
April 30 - May 2, 2014

Venture to Vegreville
Grades 8 &9
May 8-11, 2014

Grade 4 Multicultural Trip
May 22, 2014

Manitoba Ukrainian Bilingual
Teacher Prof. Dev
Friday, May 23, 2014

Grade 5 Legislature Visit
May 28, 2014

Year End Family Celebration
Event & Graduation
Friday, May 30, 2014

Osvita Foundation Dinner
Honouring
Oseredok Ukrainian Cultural and
Educational Centre
Canad Inn & Polo Park
Wednesday, June 4, 2014

Multicultural Day
Forks Market
Saturday, June 28, 2014

Folklorama
Kyiv Pavilion
Sunday, August 3i Saturday,
August 9, 2014

Please check our website for
news and events.

Wwww.mpue.ca

If your school has news, events or information that you would like to share in our MPUE Newsletter,
pl ease
would like to include upcoming community events in the next newsletter, so please send them!
Next Deadline: Sept. 19, 2014

send them to our office (mpueinc@mpue.ca)

Special Thanks to Those Who Are Leaving Us This Year

On behalf of MPUEwe would like to thank and acknowledge t
teachers and administrators who are either retiring or moving on™&®

other positions. Their contributions to the EUBP program are sincerely appreciate

They have put endless hours of hard work into the Engli&hainian Bilingual Progran.

Thank you for giving your students your best.
May you enjoy continued success in all your future endeavours.

Ukrainian Language Studly for Grade 9-12 Students

MPUE is investigating student and parental interest in creating a grade 9 U
language coursat River East Collegiate for the 201% school year. This class wo
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provide a credit forany high school student from grade 9 to 12 attending this schdol.

there is significant interest we would approach the school division and Rivef
Collegiate to discuss this opportunity.

Please emaihpueinc@mpue.cto provide us with an understanding of your interesy i
jra

this course being offered. Our hope would be to add additional courses up to the
12 level in the future. Please respondJayty 31, 2014 indicating your interest.

EUBP Schools

Bernie Wolfe Community
Chief Peguis Junior High
East Selkirk Middle
H. C. Avery Middle
Happy Thought
Mackenzie Middle
Oak Bank Elementary
R. F. Morrison Elementary
Ralph Brown
Smith -Jackson
Springfield Heights
Springfield Middle

MPUE AGM Announcement

Save the date: Saturday, October 18th, 2014

P The location will be announced in the fall on our website at
www.mpue.cand in the Fall Newsletter.

Please consider attending to see a video recap of this past
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year! Also cans

becoming a member of our Board of Directors. We have a wonderful team who worl

together to provide these opportunities for our children. We would welcome peg

ple

with many skills and talents to join us. In particular we are looking for someone witl

background in marketing & communications.

If you are interested or have questions about joining the board please email the
office at mpueinc@mpue.ca.

Calling all FolkloramaVolunteers! August 3 - 9, 2014

MPUE offers Children's arts and crafts at the Ukralkyv Folklorama Pavilion
Garden City Collegiate. Please contact us know if you are interested in helping
pavilion, by contacting
the subject.

MF

At
at
mpuei nc @mp u ef.
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MPUE Presidentds Message

Q The end of the 20134 school year has quickly arrived. We now can celebrate the warmth of summer and the
memories of the various MPUE activities and events. Some students have started their@glistan Bilingual Prograr
(EUBP) journey this year, others are continuing from their previous year while some are graduating and moving o
next stage of the educational journey. | know all have special memories of their time inside and outside their classrqg

At Manitoba Parents for Ukrainian Education (MPUE) we were very busy coordinating the many events for all 12 EUBP sch
organized the Annual Principal Sharing Session, Grade 4 Leo Mol and Punjab Cultural Day Event, the Grade 5 Legis|#tiee3 Evayn
Grade 6 Camp at St. Andrews College, the Grade 8 Venture to Vegreville, Alberta and our Family and GraduatigmdyEzent. We
received wonderful feedback from teachers and students regarding these activities. Thank you to each of the school stmhraiaist
teachers. Your support in helping to manage and organize these events is very much appreciated. A thank you goes auiis alhp

participated and volunteered along with wus. Pl anni ng edtasur

sponsors for assisting with the funding of these events. This funding allows for the reduction of parental costs for thimrexeund
activities. Please take note of the list of sponsors listed in this newsletter. We are very appreciative of their support.

One of the special projects MPUE organized this year was the creation of 6 art panels in celebration of'ttem@i®@rsary of the life o
Taras Shevchenko. As stated in one of the articles in this newsletter, each mural is unique and represents a differeaf Aapast

Shevchenkoodos i fe. Each child in the program part i awithsarojecdto |i

come to fruition. A huge thank you goes out to Paulette Monita for taking the lead on coordinating the project. Pleasdfavatah
opportunity to see the art panels which will be displayed around the province, and potentially outside the province, osaniher and
upcoming school year.

This is a bittersweet time for me personally. This is my final year as President of MPUE. | have been in this roledor freafa and it has

been a most wonderful experience. | have so enjoyed working with our EUBP school personnel. | have learned so much ablmdlthe

system and our amazing Engligkrainian Bilingual Program. During my time | have had the opportunity to understand how ihwalual
program is to our students and their families. From my viewpoint there is no other school program which provides such anfbg
combination of | anguage | earning, cul tural and her i trehifden azey
experiencing an educational journey with teacher guidance as well as parental and extended family care.

A special aspect of the program is the parent representation from each school. This is what MPUE is built from, the cgetieg ¢&
parents which allows for the participation in activities and events between students from the 12 schools across the parimtéldren
are so fortunate to have the opportunity to be part of this program and educational experience. Other cultural groupstareryibus of
what we have. The EUBP needs to be cherished and allowed to flourish by extending the invitation to all our commungydgaiiiies.

| want to express my heartfelt thank you to all the support provided to me personally over the years while being in thisp&som the
administrators to the teachers to my fellow MPUE board members and local school parent committee members | call yourgll my ve
special friends. To those in the community who have touched MPUE and believed and suppoi&iBfiehank you and look forward to
seeing you continue your support of this amazing and program for our youth. If you have an opportunity to provide ydutirgitand
talents to your school and/or MPUE please approach us.

Best regards to those principals and teachers retiring from the program as well as moving to new positions and schbotselyaise the
very best and continued growth and success to my successors.

Warmest regards,
Susan Zuk
MPUE President
szuk@pcgi.mb.ca
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EUBP Teachers Attend Professional Development Day

The Annual Provincial Professional Development Day for all teachers in the Hogtahian Bilingual Program was held on M8yd2at
Smith Jackson School in the Mountain View School Division. About 40 teachers and administrators participated in the Bessitaig
speaker and workshop coordinator was Olenka Bilash, Professor, Department of Secondary Education, Coordinator of Secaigds
and International Education, of the University of Alberta.

Teachers received lots of valuable information from Dr. Bilash. She spoke on the similarities between teaching secord dadgciziture
Teachers experienced how to be a second language learner and obtained a better understanding of teaching strategigisinnodiitzed
numerous teaching ideas, which can be applied to different grades and language levels. Teachers were provided with rrestbloiths]
through stories and games. It provided a wonderful opportunity for all teachers to practice these learning activities.

After such a productive day, teachers improved their pedagogical skills and knowledge of teaching a heritage langubhgek Adviggoes
to the Smith Jackson School Principal, Paul Trochanowski, for providing this opportunity and invaluable learning experience.
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Taras Shevchenko: 200th Celebration Through Art

Guiding Artist: Guiding Artist: Guiding Artist: Guiding Artist: Guiding Artist: Guiding Artist:
Annie Bergen Lori Suss Marika Sokulski BeckyLynne Thiessen Natasha Halayda Annie Bergen
Artists: EUBP Studentq Artists: EUBP Students] Artists: EUBP Students Artists: EUBP Students | Artists: EUBP Students | Artists: EUBP Student

from from from Bernie Wolfe from from from Oakbank
Happy Thought Smith Jackson & Community, Chief Peguis Ralph Brown R. F. Morrison School Elementary School &
& East Selkirk MacKenzie Junior High & Springfield School & Springfield Middle
Middle Schools Middle Schools Heights Schools H. C. Avery Middle Schoo School
I n 2014, as recognition and celebration of 200 year tha

would span all grade levels throughout the 12 English Ukrainian Bilingual Program (EUBP) schools in Manitoba. Stude
under the guidance of the commissioned artists to cficaht

contributions to Ukrainian cultural identity-he children were asked to base their images on the 3 different themes:
A Ki nder gar tTams Shavchéikos Bithplaté 3

A Gr a d e An3llustration Bas@&d on Taras Shevchenko's Writings
A Gr a d e Wltat Taras SBelcBenko Stood For

The artist worked with the individual schools, students and teachers and expressed the work in the fabric based mediim
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choice. It is our hope that this opportunity for artistic expression by the children has reinforced their understandingasf T

Shevchenko as an important influence on Ukrainian culture.

These stunning art pieces were unveiled for their first public exhibit at the Osvita Foundation Testimonial Banquet of
2014. The attendees were very impressedth the students' art work. Theseart panels will be a legacy for the Engligkrainan
Bilingual students and will lwBsplayedduring Folklorama at the UkraiAgyiv Pavilion as well as other venues over the sum

and 201415 school year.Please checkvww.mpue.cdor updates on where you can catch the next exhibit location.

MPUE would like to thanlall the artists teachers, principals and students for their collaboration thaly made this projecia
success.A special thank you to all the project funders, whose generous support made this project possible.
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Thank You For Your Support

MPUE would | ike to THANK and acknowledge the f ol |[EUR studgnt eventg and

special art project. Without their assistance we would not be able to offer the many arts, cultural and educasionaliegpetearts.

' MANITOBA ARTS COUNCIL 1! ' , Shevchenko  wwires
CONSEIL DES ARTS DU MANITOBA 1. (¥ Foundation  FooNstion

For Good. Forever.

'\’I CARPATHIA
St. Boniface @ CREDIT UNION @ WASYL TOPOLNICKY MEMORIAL FOUNDATION, INC.

Ukrainian Foundation e mrE——— " KAPIIATTA OYHOALIA IM, B, TONONBHHULKOTO

FUNDS ADMINISTEAED BY CARPATHIA CREDIT UNION LTD.
DyHpauia Oceita

que values. True strength.

R Manitoba 9%
7 The Catholic  La Fondation

La Fondation Osvita Inc.
———————————————

Foundation  Catholique Multiculturalism Secretariat

D Manitoba Labour and Immigration
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Osvita Annual Testimonial Dinner -Honouring Oseredok
Wednesday, June 4, 2014, Canad Inné Polo Park

On Wednesday, June 4th, 2014, The Osvita Foundation held its Annual Testimonial Dinner. This event recognizes ind

JVIC

organizations for their outstanding community service, charitable contributions and/or for enhancing and supporting

promotion of Ukrainian language, culture and history.

At this yeards testimonial dinner the Osvita Foundat.
Centre for 70 years of preserving and enriching educational and cultural programming.

We wish Oseredok continued success as they work to maintain our Ukrainian cultural for Manitoba, Canada and the w
Donations to Osvita, which support the work of MPUE and the activities for the EAgksainian Bilingual Program, are

Drlc
ax

deductible and can be forwarded at anytime to Osvita/MPUE office at the address listed at the beginning of this newsleftel

MPUE and The Osvita Foundation Donations via www.mpue.ca Through Paypal

Donations to either organization provide funding which goes towards promoting the EUBP, enhancing the program, orge

and delivering activities for the students. All donations over $10.00 receive a tax receipt.
Donations to the Osvita Foundation can also be made

awareness program designed to encourage people to leave a gift through their will or any other gift planning instrumer

charity ornonpr of i t organi zation of their choice. LEAVE A

| E

LEAVE A L EGA C Yofentedsedueatiod cammaign to raise awareness of the importance of including a charitable

in the estate planning process. A legacy gift can benefit albngtrofit groups large or small.
>y dm}fihank You!

8§s1 0 Wordsearch i Ae R2q bfr ebe
LY8zs sitlo ) (¢ RIS || iwd|t[1IR|? ]|l
6251 0 slofa o[t wlt[Afv]s]c|r|v]vs]w
o s s 117 e ls (L0 [ulr [Tt s[f[mnld
5sL 0 L{o(s | (4t [ J rjvidis|it|{d|r ¢]|s
zZayasos @ P9l Jwdl Tt w0 ] ] w
280 ®00 - Lz t]s|ulcir e[l o7z 0]v]s|v]J
6no8) Oy 2 Z|1Z |0 | | R|{VI|S [ lwf [afrjgla|Y ||t
L88sY Jl1alwA | ficld |d|v|s|vl} |d|u|RrR|"|C
eabads yz?ls {(tjejuv o[ im r L]z |f muvif s
72 0A0 slf[v e tfct lelwll | L]ur|f]t]d
beod z|o|m|s [Lwuo[f[z/L[d][c]c|f[V[v]r
porsLL? LTl [alsfwlelt[sh[f[1]v[m[s]r
T s LU wlo v [vt|vlcla/Alt][L]e]t]]
tifflejt]jz]? |s|ljtjojajrt|z wf|{

MPUE BOARD OF DIRECTORS 20123014 MPUE Members-at-Large
Susan Zuk President Springfield Heights /Chief PegpBpringfield Heights/Chief Peguidtristine OmeniukDon

Paulette Monita  Vice President R. F. Morrison/H. C. Avery |Dubik, Greg Udod, Jared Mickall
Mary Jane Wasneice President Happy Thought /East Selkirk |R. F. Morrison/H. C. Avery: Lisa Radlinsky

Dorothy Miller Secretary R. F. Morrison / H. C. Avery |Bernie Wolfe: Judy Burak _
Barb Thiessen  Treasurer R. F. Morrison / H. C. Avery | Smith Jackson/ Mackenzie Middle: Pam Iwanchysko
Oakbank/Springfield Middle: MaryEllen Klippenstine

MPUE ADVISORY COMMITTEE

Lesia Szwaluk Dr. Denis Hlynka Dawn Berrie Helen Mayba Laurie Gingera Ken Romaniuk Iryna Konstantitllk




